2020 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the February Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, February 11, 2021
9:00 AM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James) & ZOOM Virtual Meeting
Council Member Joyce Morgan, Chairman


Cheryl Brown, VAB Clerk, excused
Council Member Randy White, excused at 9:35 am

Heather Pelegrin, VAB Operations Manager
School Board Member Charlotte Joyce



Grace English, VAB Staff
Council Appointed Citizen Member Shirley Dasher, excused



School Board Appointed Citizen Member Kris Barnes
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney
Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser

Tiffiny Pinkstaff, Counsel to the Property Appraiser
Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO
Jim Ogburn, Residential Division Chief, PAO
Dana Clark, Customer Service Division Chief, PAO
Chairwoman Morgan called the meeting to order at 9:02 AM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Chairwoman Morgan stated the next item on the agenda was to approve the meeting minutes from the 2020 VAB Board meeting held on January 14, 2021.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from the 2020 VAB Board meeting held on January 14, 2021.  2nd by Council Member White.  Board approved 4–0.

3. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
4. Public Comments section:
· VAB # 2020-015056 – Tyler Self, Petitioner, late file denial.  Mr. Self asked the Board to reconsider the Good Cause denial of his late filed 2020 Petition.  Council Member White made a motion to reconsider the denial.  2nd by School Board Member Joyce.  Discussion was held. The Property Appraiser suggested that Mr. Self had a likely misunderstanding of his 2020 Homestead Exemption status or a miscommunication with the Property Appraiser's office. Council Member White made a motion to accept the late file petition.  2nd by School Board Member Joyce.  Board approved 4–0.
5. Mr. Jeter provided an explanation for previously deferred petitions from the January 14, 2021 Board meeting.
· VAB #’s 2020-000056, 000058, 000070, 000075, 000076, 000079, 000080, 000083, 000090, 000094, 000095, 000097, 000121, 000125, 000129, 000131, 000137, 000138, 000139, 000149, 000150, 000165, 000166, 000167 & 000170 – Pivotal Tax Solutions.  Prior to the VAB meeting, Mr. Jeter provided the VAB and the parties a detailed written summary of these cases, the arguments of the respective parties, and Mr. Jeter' s recommendations to VAB. Tiffiny Pinkstaff, Attorney for the Property Appraiser gave an explanation as to why the Property Appraiser disagrees with the VAB Attorney’s recommendation to uphold the Special Magistrate’s recommended decision.  Council Member White asked questions to Tiffiny Pinkstaff.  Chairwoman Morgan asked Mr. Jeter questions.  Mr. Jeter provided further explanation to the Board members.  Chairwoman Morgan asked questions to Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser.  Further discussion was held.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to accept the 25 Pivotal Solutions recommended decisions.  2nd by School Board Member Joyce.  Board approved 3–0.
· VAB # 2020-000249 – Ray Lewis.  Prior to the VAB meeting, Mr. Jeter provided the VAB and the parties a detailed written summary of this case, the arguments of the respective parties, and Mr. Jeter' s recommendations to VAB.  Mr. Lewis provided an explanation regarding his previously deferred recommended decision.  Mr. Jeter then provided additional information as well the background regarding the hearing and recommended decision.  Tiffiny Pinkstaff then spoke to the Board and provided an explanation with the Property Appraiser’s position regarding the recommended decision.  Jerry Holland also provided comments.  Mr. Lewis provided his rebuttal and additional information.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to remand the petition to a new Special Magistrate for a new hearing.  2nd by School Board Member Joyce.  Board approved 3–0.
· VAB # 2020-000397 – Todd Jones.  Prior to the VAB meeting, Mr. Jeter provided the VAB and the parties a detailed written summary of these cases, the arguments of the respective parties, and Mr. Jeter' s recommendations to VAB. Mr. Jeter provided background and an explanation regarding the previously deferred Special Magistrate recommended decision.  Tiffiny Pinkstaff provided the Board an explanation on the Property Appraiser’s position.  Jerry Holland also provided additional comments.  Several questions were asked and discussion was held.  School Board Member Joyce made a motion to remand the petition to a new Special Magistrate for a new hearing.  2nd by Chairwoman Morgan.  Board approved 2–1 (Barnes).
6. Consider the recommended decisions listed on the 2 page excel spreadsheet for the 2020 February 11, 2021 VAB.  School Board Member Joyce made a motion to approve all of the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 3–0.
7. Mr. Jeter provided an update to the Board regarding the 2018 VAB Audit by the Florida Auditor General.  The Auditor General has issued its Preliminary and Tentative Audit Findings. A copy was provided to each VAB Member. Of the 8 counties audited (Alachua, Duval, Escambia, Miami-Dade, Palm Beach, Pinellas, St. Lucie and Sumter) only Miami-Dade and Duval were not cited for performance discrepancies. The Chair commended the VAB Clerk and VAB Staff.
8. Chairwoman Morgan asked if there was any other business before the Board, seeing none, she announced the next Board meeting date & time and the meeting was adjourned.
Announce date and location of next 2020 VAB meeting:

Thursday, March 11, 2021 at 9:00 am







      
1st Floor, City Hall, Council Chambers
Meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM.
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